KENTUCKY ASSOCIATION OF CHIEFS OF POLICE

 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Hebron, Kentucky
August 2nd, 2018
9:00 am
I. Call to order and Welcome, President Lucas
II. Roll Call – In attendance from the Executive Board were:  Chief Tony Lucas, Chief Art Ealum, Chief Joe Monroe, Chief Shawn Ward, Chief Guy Howie, Ex. Dir. Pendergraff, Chief Mike Ward, Chief Deputy Joe Cline, Chief Brandon Barnhill, Chief Andrew Schierberg, Chief Todd Kelley, Chief Derek House, Chief Victor Shifflett, Major Jermaine Poynter, Chief Kelly Spratt, Commissioner Rick Sanders, Chief Merrell Harrison, Chief Howard Langston, Chief Bill Crider, and Chief Shawn Butler.  Absent were:  Chief Doug Hamilton, Chief David Gregory, Chief Michael Thomas, Chief Andy Midkiff, SAIC Richard Ferretti, Chief Allen Love, Commissioner Alex Payne, LEC Jeremy Thompson, Chief Giles Taylor, and Chief Jamie Land. 
III. Introduction of Guests
· John Lile, Electric Infrastructure Security Council – Made a presentation regarding Black Sky Events/Hazards that would last 6 months to a year and their impact on law enforcement services. Provided registration information about EARTH EX 2018, a 4-hour tabletop exercise on Wednesday, August 22nd.
IV. Approval of minutes from July 30th, 2018 Executive Board Meeting (If Posted) - Minutes from July 30th, 2018 Executive Board Meeting were not available and not approved.
V. President’s Report, Chief Lucas - No additional info to report
VI. Treasurer’s Report, Mike Ward – Advised that he had met with the auditor and continues to transition into treasurer’s position.
VII. Regional reports

· North, Chief Schierberg – No Report
· Northeast, Chief Kelley – No Report
· Southeast, Chief House – Advised a regional meeting is scheduled in September
· South Central, Chief Shifflett – No Report
· West, Major Poynter – No Report
· East Central, Chief Gregory – No Report
· Northwest, Chief Spratt - Advised a regional meeting is scheduled in September
· East, Chief Thomas – No Report
VIII. Section reports

· State Agencies, Commissioner Sanders – No Report
· Railroad Police, Chief Midkiff – No Report
· Federal Agencies, SAIC Ferretti – No Report
· University Police, Chief Harrison – No Report
· Retired, Chief H. Langston – No Report
IX. Committee Reports

· Membership, Chief Monroe – No Report
     Legislative, Chief Butler/Pat Crowley – Advised there will be a short 

     session in October and would like to have the KACP’s legislative agenda 
     ASAP to prepare for the session. Also provided updates on the following 

     Issues:

      
Pension Reform

          Separation of CERS from KERS

          KLEPF Bill

          Universal Concealed Carry
          Medical Marijuana
          Rehire Bill

          Sports Books
· Publications & Technology, Chief Ward – No Report
Professional Standards, Chief Butler – 
    Emergency Opioid Antagonist Treatment Standards – Although not  

    required, Chief Butler advised:
          If an agency authorizes members to administer emergency opioid antagonist treatment for suspected opioid overdose, a written directive should address:

            A. Training; 
            B. Member responsibilities; 
            C. Criteria for use; 
            D. lnspections to ensure expiration dates have not been exceeded;              E. Documentation

            F. Storage, as defined by the agency; and 
            G. Restrictions.

      Proofs of Compliance
                  Written directive addressing elements of the standard
                  Documentation of training
            Motion to approve the standard: Chief Ward 2nd: Chief Barnhill

            MOTION PASSED
· Training & Education, Dr. Frank Kabala
         DOCJT Update – Advised that the DOCJT is back to normal on 

         scheduling training opportunities.
· Finance & Audit, Chief Shawn Ward/Mike Ward – No Report
· 2018 Conference Report, Chief Lucas – Provided brief update 
· 2019 Conference Report, Chief Ealum – Next year’s conference is 

           in Owensboro, July 28 – Aug. 1, 2019
· Special Olympics, Commissioner Sanders – No Report
· LEL Update, Troy Dye
Reminder of OP Awards on 8/8 and area briefings to kick off the Drive Sober or Get Pulled Over campaign
· KLEC Update, Chief Deputy Joe Cline – Next meeting on Aug. 8/9, 2018
· Kentucky League of Cities Update, Chief Howie – No Report
· GECHS Update, Chief Kelley – Advised that they have met to address discrepancies on abandoned vehicle legislation
· KWIEC Update, Chief Monroe – No Report
X. Executive Director Report, James Pendergraff
· Newsletter – Currently being published in-house but only 46% are 

     actually opening the newsletter. Need that to increase or there’s a

     possibility of discontinuing the newsletter.
· Stanard Testing – Encouraged the use of Stanard testing
· IACP Conference – The KACP has a room block of 24 for the Orlando 

     IACP Conference and 24 for the 2019 Conference in Chicago and New

     Orleans in 2020. Encouraged the use of our room block in making

     Room reservations
· Scholarships – Six $1,000 scholarships were awarded and 5 had ties to 

     law enforcement. Awarded 2 $1,000 scholarships for Chiefs to attend 
     the KACP Conference. Will increase that to 4 scholarships in 2019.
· Life Memberships – Approved 9 life memberships and reminded 

     everyone that you don’t qualify for life membership if you’re still 

     working even if you meet the other prerequisite qualifications
XI. SACOP Report, Chief Lucas – No Report
XII. New Business

XIII. Old Business
XIV. Good of the Order
· PECC Hospitality Cabin – Discussion of changing to the hospitality 

  cabin to the second week of PECC due to some chiefs having to leave 

  early on Friday to travel to the IACP conference. Motion to move to       2nd week: Butler 2nd: Kramer MOTION PASSED  
· IACP Member Outing – Discussion of an Association Night/Dinner at    the IACP Conference as was done last year. Motion to approve event     and not exceed $2,000: Howie 2nd Poynter MOTION PASSED
· Low Price Locator – Discussion of Jamie Land’s presentation on

  online shopping fund raiser during the July meeting. There’s no

                     cost/risk to the Association in using Low Cost Locator but the KACP

                     will receive a small percentage of the purchases. Motion to approve: 

                     Monroe 2nd: Ealum MOTION PASSED
· Edgewood Chief Kramer advised that he had a 2008 & a 2010 cruiser if any agency had a need
XV. Adjournment – 9:57
